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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, June 13, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  The roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve the minutes.  Vote:  3-0.
New Business
Darren mentioned that an AT&T wire had been placed in his drainage ditch.  The comment was made that unless his AT&T service was disrupted, they probably would not relocate the wire.

Ms. Koch moved to appoint Fiscal Officer, Jill Davis, as representative to attend the Public Records training for the Board.  Mr. Johnson seconded this motion.  Vote: 3-0.

Amended appropriations were presented to reflect the changes to income and expenses due to the fire department and parks department both receiving grant funds.  Action tabled until Fiscal Officer Davis is present to give more details.

It was noted a window is leaking in the new township building lobby.  Pat from National Contracting will meet with the window company on Tuesday, June 14 before 10am.  Pat will also meet with Architect Ed McCall on Thursday.  There is no problem with the roof, only the window, per Pat.
Trustee Johnson discussed the purchase of tables and chairs for the new township building.  He has priced American Standard and Sam’s Club products.  The capacity of the community room is 110 people, which would require approximately six 8’ long rectangular tables and six round tables, in addition to dollies and chairs. The estimated cost for chairs is $2,200.  The total cost for tables, chairs and necessary dollies is estimated to be $4,000.  Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to purchase the community room tables and chairs with necessary dollies for an amount not to exceed $4,000.00.  Vote: 3-0.
Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, noted more growth in the Scioto Reserve subdivision.  Trustee Johnson requested an update on the new zoning code.  Frank Niday, a board member alternate, reported the Zoning Commission is currently reviewing many articles and will have several final reviews completed.  Mr. Niday suggested the Trustees contact the Zoning Chair, Fred Winther, for a more detailed update.  A first draft will be ready for review by Prosecuting Attorney, Regional Planning and then Township Trustees.
It was noted an advertisement needs placed to officially change the location of the Board meetings to the new building.  Chris Betts of the Prosecutor’s Office has sent an email which includes the necessary information for the Fiscal Officer to place the advertisement.

Old Business

Since construction issues with FireGuard were discussed at the last meeting, tonight they will be paid all but ten percent of their total contract.  The township has not received information from Architect, Ed McCall, stating FireGuards’ vendors have all been paid.  Therefore, FireGuard’s payment will be held until paperwork is received from Mr. McCall.

Doug Edmonds will be planting trees along Home road tomorrow.  The twelve, 2-2.5” caliper, Honey Locust trees will be planted on the south side of the walking path to avoid the gas line.  Mr. Edmonds explained that the trees would begin approximately 25’ from the Blue Spruce near Dublin road and end on the east side of the driveway.  Water bags for each tree will be included.

Mr. Johnson reported the ribbon cutting for the new building went well.  The open house was well attended by approximately 250 people.  A special note was made to thank Larry Dulin, area historian.  Attendees noted the lobby beams as well as the historical pictures in the lobby.  Attendees also mentioned several activities they would like to hold in the new building which began discussion, from the Trustees, on a rental agreement.  The Trustees agreed that further discussion would be necessary to finalize an agreement.

Mr. Johnson reported that the tennis court bids were due tonight, but none were received.  The Request for Proposals (RFP) bid advertisement will be placed in the Delaware Gazette again with bids due in two weeks.  Bond information will be placed in the specs, as well as the fire station address.  The project is to be completed by September 30, 2011.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to re-advertise the RFP with a due date of June 27, 2011.  Vote: 3-0.

Construction issues on the new township building were discussed.  Plumbing contractor, Scioto Mechanical, was required to purchase a permit renewal due to the extended construction.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the $400 change order for the permit.  Vote: 3-0.  The floor drain change order approved at the last meeting was signed.  A change order was also presented and signed for Area Electric for a $10,000 credit for unused aid to construction included in their contract.  The installation of a stove was not completed and a $62 inspection fee was not ours to pay, per Todd Cooper.

Todd Cooper, Director of Operations, mentioned National Contracting has requested their draw payment of approximately $33,000 be signed tonight.  Two-thirds of the payment is for the community room blinds.  After tonight’s payment, the township will still retain the final 10%, approximately $92,000.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #897-907, 7884-7931, all totaling $190,692.06.  Vote: 3-0.  
As there was no further business, Trustee Garrett moved and Trustee Johnson seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Meeting adjourned 8:30 p.m.
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